BOND UPDATE #140

1.21.22

Here’s what is going on with our bond projects:

1. The Bond Oversight Committee met on Tuesday for the first time this year.
The committee received an update on bond-funded maintenance projects and
also received a report on managing costs during a time of supply shortages.

2. Work on the FHS campus has continued to progress this week. Some of the
highlights are outlined below:

a.

b.

C.

The concrete elevated slab in the center section of the Academic Wing’s
third floor was poured last Saturday. The final pour at the west end will
be early next week — which will mark the completion of the elevated
slabs in the Academic Wing! The only remaining slab in that area is the
floor of the mechanical mezzanine on the roof.

Concrete foundation work has begun this week for the new football field
grandstands.

Welding, decking and detailing work is ongoing at the Academic Wing’s

east end and should wrap up over the next couple weeks.

d.

e.

The mechanical mezzanines in the Athletic Wing are receiving the
necessary floor decking to prepare them to have concrete floor slabs
over the next couple weeks.

Now that the weather has improved, the Athletic Wing’s roof insulation

panels can continue to prepare for the final metal roofing.

f.

h.

Interior framing work is ongoing and heading towards the east end of the
Academic Wing. Meanwhile, exterior framing work on the building is
making good progress — crews are about 70% complete.

Electricians, plumbers and ventilation crews continue to install items that
will eventually be buried in the walls and ceilings of the new buildings.
They’re making good progress and heading towards the Academic
Wing’s east end.

The weather barrier is close to finished on the north side of the

Academic Wing, and crews are nhow moving around to the south side to get
started there.

Temporary roofing work continues on the Academic Wing, and more of
the building is becoming dry. It won’t be long now until keeping our
crews warm and dry will be possible.

3. At the end of this week’s update, you will find several photos from the
Ferndale High School site. You can also find more photos on the district
website at the following link: Bond 2019 - Ferndale School District
(ferndalesd.org)



https://www.ferndalesd.org/bond/bond-2019
https://www.ferndalesd.org/bond/bond-2019

4. The Ferndale School Board will hold their next regular meeting at 7 p.m. next
Tuesday, Jan. 25. Amongst many other items, there will be an update on
bond projects.

If you have questions or comments about any of the content of this update, please feel
free to reach out to me or one of my colleagues.

Mark
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